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Up coming events 

St. James Council of the Knights of Columbus now has our own website.  

This website has a lot of features that can be very helpful to this council. 

 Calendar of events;   What is going on with-in the council? 

 Prayer request:    Do you know someone who needs our prayers? 

 News-announcements: Something new with-in the Council. 

 Officers:    Meet the new officers. 

 Newsletter library:  Want to reread a past newsletter, it is there.  

 About our council:   Past history of out council. 

 Knights in Memorial:   Knights who have passed on and there Obituary. 

 Degree Schedules:  When is the next 1st 2nd or 3rd degree in our area?  

 Why Join Link:   Know of someone you would like to join our council? 

 Minutes of the meeting: Read what went on at the meeting if you weren’t there. 

 E-mail:    We can contact everyone with e-mail. 

We would like to have your e-mail address, if you have one, so we can send you e-mails if we have an event 

that we would like to tell you about.  If I do not have your please send it to me so I can add it to our list.  You 

may send it to:                                                  krnystop@charter.net. 

Gailen Kotrous webmaster 

The                                 

Bulletin 

 

 

 

The Special Olympics Unified Bowling  

Tournament will be held at the Big Apple 

 in Kearney on Saturday, 

 October 31, 2015. Unified bowling is where 

 a person with disabilities is paired with a 

 person without disabilities. Volunteers are 

 needed to support this tournament. The first  

session will be from 8:30 am to 11:30 am 

 and the second session will be from 1130 am 

 to 3:30 pm. Please contact John Lakey at 

 lakeyjl@rcom-ne.com or at 308-440-5225  

if you can help with this event. 
 

 

 

 

 
3rd Annual Pro-Family Coalition 

Banquet 
When:  Sunday, October 25th, 2015. 

Where: UNK Campus Student Union. 

Speaker: Rebecca Kiessling, Pro-Life Attorney 

and International Speaker. 

Topic: “Conceived Through Rape”.Ticket 

Information: Tickets are $20 for adults and 

$10 for students. They can be purchased by 

calling Marilyn Synek at (308)-224-5014 or 

checks can be mailed to 814 Central Ave, 

Kearney, NE 68845. Checks should be made 

out to UNK Students for Life. Tickets can 

also be purchased online at 

https://centralnebraskaprolifebanquet.eventbri

te.com. 

Proceeds to benefit the activities of Students for 

Life at UNK, KHS, and KCHS. 

 

 

http://www.kofc1728.org/
mailto:krnystop@charter.net
https://centralnebraskaprolifebanquet.eventbrite.com/
https://centralnebraskaprolifebanquet.eventbrite.com/
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                                         GK/DGK Aug. Message 

Congratulation to all of our new officers of Council 1728.  I look forward to 

working with them as a new term of office takes place for the next two 

years.  We will all be working together to further our accomplishments for 

our council.  It has been most rewarding for me as your Grand Knight and 

now as treasurer.  I will try to do my best to serve you.  

I was most blessed to be GK at our 100 year celebration on March 22nd 2013.  That really 

meant a lot to me and to all of you too.  We also instigated the Fifth Sunday Breakfast which 

has been most successful in raising funds for our many charitable causes.  We continued to set 

new records at our annual Lenten Fish Fries, with your help and guidance from our Brother 

Knights as leaders.  We all know that we work well together because "Unity" is one of our 

strongest principles. And we do almost all of our activities with "Charity" as our goal.  

In closing, I want to thank all of your for your support and hard work in getting the job done.  

Jim Bogner, GK  

Vivat Jesus  

 

 

Dist 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

District Deputy 

                                  

Keep up the good work, we had 6 men join on Oct 4, plus 2 men who received their 2nd                                                                                       

and 3rd degree. All you need to do is as ask! We need to share our faith through the 

Knights of Columbus. The soccer is coming to an end soon and basketball will begin after 

Christmas. Please volunteer to help with these charitable activities.  

Vivat Jesus..  

Jim Dubas, District Deputy 24  

Phone: (308) 708-0514 

 Email: 4jsabud@gmail.com 

 

 

 

 

 

Grand Knight Message 

 

             Knights of Columbus events for October-November 

 

 

To volunteer call or text Joe McTygue at 308-440-0774, I'll get back to you - leave 

a message. 
  

Oct. 10, 20th       Oct. 24, 20 

Wedding reception, Angel/Zach Larchi?                    Wedding reception, Michael Tilletsen 

Saturday-4:00 till 11:00pm    Friday Setup, 9:00 to 4:00 PM 

2 or 3 people - 2 bartenders    Saturday – 4:00 PM till end  of event 

        2 people Friday/ 2 people Saturday 

 

Fraternity Dance - Friday Oct. 30th   Saturday Nov. 7, 2015 

2 people, 8:00 till 1:00    Sorority Dance 8:00 PM till 1:00 AM 

       4 people, 2 bartenders    
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  JULY 
Universal: P 
That political  

  
That, amid  

 
 

From the Desk of Fr. Bob Rooney 

                                I read something once “as one begins to age” age doesn’t matter unless you are cheese.” 

                                Years ago I came across a small book that gives us something to think about. 

(1)  Everyone had a gift for something even if it is being a good friend. 

(2) There is only two ways to live your life.  One is as though nothing is a miracle and the other is 

everything is a miracle.  

What a wonderful life I’ve lived if only I’d have reached it sooner.  “Old age is not for sissies”.  The older 

one gets, ones present age must be enjoyed for it is a precious gift, friendship is a precious gift. 

Gentleman, the secret to success is that at any age you happen to be, we need to discover, that we are not 

God.  A great man is one who never loses Christs heart.  Unfortunately many people do not consider fun as 

an important item.  Fight for the dead and live like heck for the living. 

What a wonderful life I’ve lived.  I wished I would have realized it sooner.  “Life is either a daring adventure 

or nothing”. 

“One has to be at peace with yourself, love to laugh, live to laugh and think laughter”. 

      

Council Officers - 2015 –2016 

Grand Knight – Cliff Jarecke 

 Deputy Grand Knight – Mark Glatter 

Recorder - Ken Schroeder  

Financial Secretary - Tim Bruner 

Treasurer – Jim Bogner 

Advocate - Tim Franco  

Warden - Dan Crookshank 

Chancellor - Richard Boden 

Inside Guard - Randy Kratochvil 

Outside Guard - Bernard Loeffelholtz 

Lecturer-Check Dummer 

Trustee 1 year - Ron Lacy  

Trustee 2 year - Gary Mowrey  

Trustee 3 year - Ken Richter 

District Deputy - Jim Dubas Council 

Chaplain - Fr. Joe Hannappel  

Chaplain Emeritus - Fr. Bob Rooney 

Bulletin Editor Gailen Kotrous  

Hall Manager CMO Hall Info - Call 

(308)237-4255 

Council Meetings 4th 

Monday of every month 

at 7:30 p.m. at the Hall. A 

steak dinner is served 

prior to the meeting at 

6:30 p.m. All are invited. 

Cost of the meal is $8.00. 

4th Degree Meetings 2nd 

Thursday of each month 

at 7:30 p.m. at the Hall 

except June, July and 

Aug 

Officers Meetings 3rd 

Tuesday of the month at 

7:00p.m. at the Hall. 

CMO Meeting 2nd 

Tuesday of the month at 

7:00 p.m at the Hal 

 

St. James Council 1728 

1900 Central Ave 

Kearney Ne. 68847 

 Universal Intention - Human Trafficking. That human trafficking, the 

modern form of slavery, may be eradicated. 

 Evangelization Intention - Mission in Asia. That with a missionary spirit 

the Christian communities of Asia may announce the Gospel to those who 

are still awaiting it. 
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Calendar of Events 

Please go to our website to keep up on all the events as they are formed and put into 

place.  Go to:                    www.kofc1728.org 

 

 
                                                                                    

 

OCT. Bingo Workers 

                             Chairman:  Ralph Becker  Seller: Donald Schutte  Caller: William Rochford 

Daniel Arens, Dennis Behlmann, Joseph Brayton, Matthew Epperson, Dan Freese, John 

Gauthier, Roger Hoffman, Dennis Jorgensen, Bradley Kaiser, David Keiter, Robin Marshall, 

Leonard McCarville, Joseph Rall, Eric Rodine, William Rojas, Dwaine Schmitt, James 

Shanahan, Jason Stroup, Daniel Svoboda, Donald Theis, Marvin Williams, James Zecha 

Notice! 

April’s bingo committee is scheduled to serve the dinner for the Oct . Council meeting. 

 

 

. 

 

NOV. Bingo Workers 

Chairman: Mark Glatter  Seller: Tim Bruner  Caller: Charles Messbarger 

Tim Friedel, Thomas Gancos, Robert Gunther, Tim Higgins. Harry Klimek, Ron Lacy, Ken 

Macek, Ken Marisch, Doug Mauler, Greg, Metjhe, Brian Mostek, William Paul, Steve 

Rogers, James Ryan, Richard Theis, Mike Thompson, Steve Verraneault, Ron 

Messbarger,Nathan Cheetsos 

Notice! 

May’s bingo committee is scheduled to serve the dinner for the Nov. Council meeting. 

 

 

. 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Aug.  Knight of the Month 

                                                                                                           

 

Fr. Bob Rooney:   Fr. Bob joined the Knights in March of 1960.  He has served 

Chaplain of Council 1728, and currently serves our Council as Chaplain Emeritus. Fr. Bob 

has also served as Chaplain Emeritus for the Knights of Columbus Nebraska State Council. 

He has a great love for people and he attends many functions and events.  He faithfully 

attends our Council meetings and is always ready to share a humorous story or a serious 

meditation as the occasion requires.  Fr. Bob currently contributes to the Knights Bulletin 

with his "From the Desk of Fr. Bob Rooney" column.  With the assistance of Mark Markes’ 

widow Trecia, he has published several collections of his homilies.  Thanks for sharing 

yourself with us Fr. Bob!! 

 

Aug. Family of the Month  

 

 

 

Richard Boden and Daughter Michele:  Richard joined the Knights in 

October of 2009, taking his Admission, Formation and Knighthood Degrees on the same 

date.  He currently serves as Chancellor of our Council and is a ready participant in many 

Knights events; 5th Sunday Breakfasts, Fish Fries, and so forth. Currently he leads the Chain 

Gang Crew for the Kearney Catholic football team home games.  Michele, his daughter, can 

be seen helping out at many of the events with her Dad.  Richard serves as an 

Extraordinary Minister of Holy Communion at St. James.  Congratulations Richard and 

Michele!! Thank you for your example and service! 
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Fourth Degree Fourth Degree 
Knights of Columbus,  

Kearney Assembly #0609 
 Meetings - 2nd Thursday, 7:30 P.M. 

 Knights of Columbus Hall 

, 1900 Central Avenue 

 

 Faithful Navigator: Dan Glatter 

 Faithful Captain: Tim Franco 

 Faithful Pilot: Gailen Kotrous 

 Faithful Scribe: Pat Kistler 

 Faithful Purser: Mitch O’Neill  

Faithful Comptroller: Tom Schachta 

 Faithful Admiral: Chuck Dummer  

Inside Sentinal: Ken Richter 

 Outside Sentinal: Emory Pankas 

 Trustee 3 years: Jim Dubas  

Trustee 2 years: Cliff Jarecke 

 Trustee 1 year: Jim Rowling 

 Faithful Friar: Fr. Tom Mullowney  

Commander of Color Corps: Sam Reinke 

 

 

4th degree news 

Knights of Columbus 

Fall Harvest Breakfast 

Nov. 7, 2015    7:00 to 11:00 AM    

Please sell your tickets and if you can spend a couple of hours, 

your help will be appreciated. 

Faithful Navigator:  

Dan Glatter 
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INSURANCE AGENT’S MESSAGE 

 

Ask Eligible Men to Join 

Growth is our duty I am a dedicated Knight, as are all of you who read this column. As the insurance agent for your 

council, my role as a Knight is somewhat different than yours. My goal is to meet with each of my assigned members 

at least once a year to make sure their insurance needs are covered. In addition to this, I have a number of smaller 

goals that help me accomplish my main one. Among these is the need to recruit new members. 

I want to help this council achieve the coveted Star Council Award. I want all the eligible Catholic males in the 

area to become Knights so they and their families can be part of this great Order. To that end, I am here to help this 

council with its recruiting efforts.  

Remember, most men who could join but haven’t yet are merely waiting to be asked. They likely do not know 

about the many good deeds done by the Order and its members on an annual basis. It is our job to ask them and tell 

them that with minimal commitment, they too could be Knights. 

I make my living and support my family by talking about the Order and the benefits of membership. I would be 

more than happy to speak with any potential candidates, especially those who may be right under your nose. Is your 

father, brother, cousin or neighbor a member? How about the man sitting in the next pew at Mass? Strike up a 

conversation and see where it goes. 

To fulfill Father McGivney’s vision is our goal. Growing the Order and educating all members about the benefits 

of being an insured member is the way to do it. 

Fraternally, 

Michael Scholz, FICF 

 

 

Michael Scholz, FICF 

 

 

                   We Are On Facebook 

                                  Lynn Artz has set up a Facebook Site. 

                                   Lynn follows most activities and posts  

                       pictures to the facebook page. 

  Check it out today 

 www.facebook.com/groups/kofc1728/?ref=bookmarks 

 

 

 



 

Knights of Columbus 

St. James Council 1728 

915 Ave. C. 

Kearney, Ne. 68847 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

: 

krnystop@charter.net   or call me at 308-440-8712 

By doing this we can send you the bulletin over our website and save on postage at: 

www.kofc.org 
Thank you: 

Gailen Kotrous 

webmaster 

 

mailto:krnystop@charter.net
http://www.kofc.org/

